 MINUTES OF MOBILITY FORUM
Wednesday,  5 January 2016
Community Space, Bernard Weatherill House
Present:




Yusuf Osman
Chair


Claire Page
Vice Chair


Stephen Aselford
PTLP Rep

Nick Baker
London Tramlink


Sylvia Barnabas
U3A

Keith Bill
Croydon Vision

Andrew Chillingsworth
TfL


Graham Harding
People with Sensory Impairment

Sue Hawkins
Sign language interpreter


Chunilal Jobanputra
Croydon Disability Forum

Charlie King
East Surrey Transport Committee

Kerry Lee
Dial A Ride


Rob Macchi
CATS


Sue McVicker
CNCA


John Osborne
Access officer, Croydon Council

Ashish Patel



Andrew Pelling
Councillor, London Borough of Croydon


Jean Pikett
Service user

Ian Plowright
Head of Strategic Transport, Croydon Council


Sarah Randall
Parking Services Manager, Croydon Council


David Rose
Croydon Hearing Resources


Greg Szarzynski
Sensory Impairment Team


Simon Wadsworth
Commissioning manager


Tracey Bishop
Regeneration team, Croydon Council

1.
Apologies 
Councillor Steve O’Connell, Lauren Ashley-Boyall, Linda Lourenco, Roy Phillips, Sam Russell, Cllr Stranack.
2.
Minutes of the previous meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.
3.
Matters arising from the minutes as notified to the chair before the meeting
(a) 
Proposed Changes to Shop Mobility Service
Sarah Randall gave a briefing on proposed changes to the Shop Mobility Service.
Staffing is provided by enforcement staff from Parking Services as there is no budget for staffing the service.

Sarah is reviewing how the service can be run more efficiently and is looking at the proposed changes within the Whitgift Centre when the Westfield Hammerson development takes place, however as this is 2-3 years away there is a need to provide an interim service.

The current usage and hours of operation have been reviewed along with customers’ preference when using the service. Options on how to reduce the cost of the service whilst still providing a service for customers has been considered and a proposal has been made to reduce the hours of operation to Tuesday to Saturday which will maximise the number of customers who currently use the service.
The provision of an unstaffed service was being explored, following a visit to Westfield Strafford in 2012. The main dilemma would be identifying funding for new scooters and technology due to the limited budget available. Scooters are currently provided by National Mobility Hire through a revenue share scheme.

A more detailed report will be provided for circulation with these minutes and will include contact details for further enquiries.

Action: Sarah Randall  / Tracey
Extension of the service to provide assistance for customers across the town centre is currently unlikely due to staffing costs involved, however this may be considered by Westfield Hammerson to look at the most appropriate location possible.

4.
North End & Tactile Paving Consultation
Yusuf reported that he has been involved in a campaign to oppose the North End cycling trial becoming permanent.

Any Members interested in becoming involved with the campaign should contact Yusuf. 

Yusuf provided an update following a consultation meeting with the Department for Transport he attended in November regarding the proposed changes to the guidance on tactile paving.
The four proposals being consulted were:

· Decreasing the amount of tactile paving at uncontrolled junctions.
· Colour contrast – changing from the current red indication at controlled crossings and yellow at uncontrolled crossings, to a requirement that there would have to be a 50% contrast between the new colour and the surrounding paving environment. One concern raised was around variations across the country.

· Table top junctions – where the road has been risen. There was a suggestion that as a number of councils were removing railings at these types of junctions and the road level was the same as the pavement, that a tactile line should be inserted to indicate the difference in the pavement and the road.
· Control boxes – whether tactile cones (spinning cones beneath the box to indicate that it is safe to cross), should be available at all control boxes at the same junction/crossing point and whether there should be a tactile arrow on them to assist visually impaired pedestrians to align themselves correctly.
5.
Dial-a-Ride
Kerry Lee presented her report. Copy attached.
Forum members suggested that request figures had reduced due to the lack of faith in the service, because of the inappropriate attitude of some drivers and the lack of knowledge and flexibility of the controllers.
It was noted that Forum Members were receiving complaints where customers were experiencing issues with arranging return journeys.

Croydon Neighbourhood Care had also been experiencing issues with registering new users.
Kerry confirmed that service improvements and other issues would be discussed at the Local Area meeting on Monday, 25 January. Mobility Forum members were welcome to attend and would need to contact Dial-a-Ride by Monday, 11 January.
Chunilal Jobanputra and Roy Phillips had confirmed they will be attending the Local Area meeting on behalf of the Mobility Forum.

Action: Chunilal Jobanputra / Roy Phillips
6.
Discretionary Travel Services
The Mobility Forum congratulated Linda in recognition of her award in the category ‘Taking responsibility’ at the Croydon Council annual staff awards.

Simon Wadsworth gave a verbal update on the Discretionary Travel Services.
Renewal for older people was very successful and was coming to an end, renewals for disability passes have been validated and were now beginning to be issued.

Online applications were becoming more popular and an easier application process was being looked at for all passes, which is similar to the younger persons’ Zip card system. The disability pass would be the only exception, as it requires a different type of validation.
Members were reassured that an online only application was one option being considered but not the only option. There still the option to complete a paper version of the application and send it in. With the older people’s renewals, arrangements were set up with Age Concern, libraries and within the council to support people who needed help to complete their applications.
Age should not be a barrier to people becoming IT enabled and the right support should help, there are a number of organisations providing IT training and support.
It is not clear if there will be continued support provided by community groups to complete applications.

Letters should have been sent out over the last 12 months to revalidate their Disabled Persons’ Freedom pass. 

7.
Public Transport Liaison Panel

Transport for London – Tramlink update
Nick Baker presented his report. Copy attached.

Four new trams have been delivered, 34 trams are now running on the system. With the recently completed second platform at Wimbledon, there should be 12 trams an hour from Croydon to Wimbledon in the Spring.
There is a proposal to close the system in the Town Centre over Easter, further details will be provided to closer to the date for circulation.

Nick apologised that there is still no solution regarding the late audio announcements on new trams.
A site visit to East Croydon is to be arranged for Yusuf, John Osborne and Nick Baker to look at safety issues on the platform directly in front of the station and the steps between the platform and the station.
Nick reported that there are plans to refurbish the Tram Information Centre in the coming months and he will feedback the positive comments from the Forum regarding the long awaited replacement of the Oystercard machine.
Action: Nick Baker
Work on West Croydon tramstop should be completed during the Easter closure.

Southern Railway
Matthew Smith had contacted John before the Christmas break to inform the Mobility Forum that he would be leaving GTR. GTR have been through the process of recruiting a replacement; however a date has not been set for the new Accessibility Manager to attend future meetings.
The Mobility Forum expressed thanks to Matthew for attending meetings whilst he was Access Manager.

John agreed to pass on concerns by raised Charlie King regarding the level of services Croydon is receiving from GTR Southern and the lack of staff in post. Charlie will send details to John Osborne, which will be sent to Yvonne Lesley for a response.
Action:  Charlie King / John Osborne
London Overground (LOROL)
Sam Russell was unavailable to give his report. Copy attached.
New Cross Gate lifts have now been commissioned and are in use.
The new operator of London Overground should be announced early in the New Year, whether it will be LOROL or another company is unknown at the moment.

PTLP
Stephen Aselford presented his report. Copy attached.

A new membership scheme has been introduced by Transport for All, where people can join online or they can send £10 to Transport for All to join.

The Transport Commissioner for Greater London (Mike Brown) will be attending the biannual meeting on Saturday, 30 January at the Transport for All office in Waterloo, all paid up Members are welcome.

8.
AOB
Wheelchair Services Update
Claude Osborne and Demetri Scarlet of NRS provided an update on the Wheelchair Service delays which had been reported at a previous Mobility Forum meeting.
NRS are contracted by the Wheelchair Service to service and repair wheelchairs which can repaired at users’ homes or cannot be repaired out in the community.
Delays in repairs are mainly due to the shortage of parts from the manufacturers and have recently been delayed due to the Christmas closure period.

Standard parts are carried by NRS and repairs are carried out as soon as possible, but parts for specialised wheelchairs are more difficult to obtain due to the modified/refurbished parts. 

NRS engineers use laptops to resolve software issues in users’ homes, there is an emergency service which can provide a same day service.
NRS are located near the Ikea store on Purley Way. Huntley National Care used to carry out repairs in the community and dealt with ISIS and community equipment, NRS bought the company around 2004.

NRS have contracts in West Sussex and South East London.
CWS Meeting
Chunilal gave his apologies to John for the late cancellation of the last CWS meeting. The next meeting is scheduled for 17 February.

New Guide Dog
Yusuf reported that he would be training a new guide dog as from Monday and asked all Mobility Forum Members not to pet/make a fuss  or feed the guide dog at future meetings, as it is important that the bond between them is strengthened early on in their relationship.
Administrative Support for the Mobility Forum
Yusuf announced that Tracey Bishop would be leaving the Council at the end of January and gave thanks on behalf of all the Members for the assistance she had provided to the Mobility Forum over the last 4 years.
John gave his personal thanks for the assistance Tracey has provided and hoped to keep in touch.
9.
Date of next regular meeting
Wednesday, 23 March 2016 in the Community Space, Bernard Weatherill House, Mint Walk
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